
 

 
 

KIRKBY MALZEARD, LAVERTON AND DALLOWGILL PARISH COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES OF THE INTERIM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
Held on 01 June 2018 in 

The Reading Room, The Mechanics Institute, Kirkby Malzeard at 7.15pm 
 

The Meeting Commenced at 7.15pm  
 

Present: Councillors Howard Mountain (Chairman), Geoff Lobley (Vice-Chairman), Ruth 
Broadley, Jane Aksut, Peter Saxon, Geoffrey Berry and Alan Brownlee, with Jen Hurford (Clerk), 
and 4 members of the public. 
 

1. Welcome and apologies for absence. 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and noted apologies from County Cllr 
Margaret Atkinson and District Cllr Nigel Simms.  
 
2. Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interest. 
Cllr Lobley declared a ‘Close Association’ for item 3a, and Cllr Brownlee for item 4a, and they 
took no part in the discussion or vote on these items. 
 
3. Planning – consider response in respect of the following Planning Appeal deferred from 
last meeting so that further information could be considered: 
a) 18/00025/NREFPP - Kendall Bank, Carlsmoor, Dallowgill – Siting of static caravan for 
office/light industrial use (use class B) – Fountain-Hewitt – original application 17/03053/FUL. 
Following discussion it was agreed to support the appeal based on the new documents 
submitted by the applicant which showed timber cladding to the caravan and landscape 
screening with trees, but object if no such cladding and screening were to be provided. It was 
also agreed to highlight the positive aspects of this rural business within the submission to the 
Planning Inspectorate. Action: Chairman and Cllr Aksut to prepare response for submission. 
 
4. Planning – recent applications made to Harrogate Borough Council. The Parish Council 
will provide a response on the following case: 
a) 18/01808/FUL – Turnways, Main Street, Kirkby Malzeard – Demolition of existing garage 
and outhouse; Erection of garage. – Tudbury - Council decided it had No Objections. Action – 
Clerk to submit response to HBC. 
 
5. Any Other Business. 
a) The Chairman reminded Cllrs that questions for the HBC Parish Consultation meeting had 
to be submitted by 8th June. It was agreed to query the frequency of recycling collection. Action: 
Cllr Aksut to prepare question for Clerk to submit to HBC. 



 

 
 

b) Having taken responsibility for updating the Council’s Facebook page, Cllr Brownlee 
suggested that it might be better organised as a Group to enable information to be more easily 
displayed. Action: Cllr Brownlee to prepare a list of advantages to using a Facebook group for 
consideration at the next meeting. 
c) Cllr Aksut suggested that the posters requesting that the community take part in the 
NYPCC Rural Crime Survey be circulated which was agreed. Action: Cllr Aksut to publicise Survey 
within the community. 

 
6.    Date of next meeting: Monday 25 June 2018 at 7.15pm in the annex room of the Mechanics 
Institute, Kirkby Malzeard. Any items to go on the Agenda for the Council meeting should be 
submitted to the Clerk by 15 June 2018 please.                        
 

The meeting closed at 8.20pm 
 

Dated 05/06/2018   
 

PARISH CLERK Jen Hurford, Holmes Cottage, High Walk, Kirkby Malzeard HG4 3RY (Postal enquiries only)  
Tel: 01765 650363 Email: clerk.kmldpc@outlook.com 

Agenda also available on the Parish Council website www.kmldpc.btck.co.uk 
Facebook: Kmldpc Parish Council 

http://www.kmldpc.btck.co.uk/

